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TIMES ARTICLE ON VIETNAM REFUGEES IN MALAYSIA
You asked for briefing on yesterday's Times article.

The article appears to have been stimulated by a local
officer of the United Nations High Commission for Refugees. It
is based upon the false premise that the United Kingdom
contribution to accepting boat people from Vietnam is to be
Judged by the numbers we take from Malaysia. We have always
made it clear that we would take the bulk of our refugees from
Hong Kong. This policy is well understood by UNHCR. Our
processing arrangements have already led to the acceptance of
around 9,000 Vietnamese refugees in all, and are expected to
get us near to completing the 10,000 quota by the end of this
year. This hardly Jjustifies a statement that "Britain's
performance has become an open joke among the other resettlement
countries".

The commitment made by the previous government to take 250
refugees from camps in Malaysia has already been more than met.

The article is wrong in suggesting that the United Kingdom
took the initiative in inviting UNHCR to submit details of ten
cases of handicapped people. UNHCR asked locally that the cases
be considered and our representative there agreed without
commitment. Our policy is to include handicapped people among
the refugees we accept but, as the bulk of our acceptances are
from Hong Kong, so too do the handicapped people come from Hong
Kong. It might have been better to have rejected the proposal
immediately or to have reached a decision more quickly, but
reluctance to reject a proposal out of hand hardly merits the
kind of criticism levelled in the article.

We are taking this up with UNHCR.
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